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RECOMMENDATION 
 
It is recommended that the Finance Committee recommend that Council approve financial 
support to the Optimist Junior International Curling Club (The “Club”) in the amount of $3,200 
from the Council Initiatives Fund to assist with the costs that the Club will incur in hosting the 
2013 Optimist International U-18 Curling Championships all as generally described in this report. 
 
INTENT 
 
The purpose of this report is to obtain approval to provide financial support for the Under 18 
Curling Championships that are being held in Surrey and Langley in March 2013. 
 
BACKGROUND 
 
At its meeting on October 1, 2012 Council considered a request from the Optimist Junior 
International Curling Club (the “Club”) to appear before Council regarding the Under 18 Curling 
Championships.  Council at that meeting referred the matter to the Parks, Recreation & Sport 
Tourism Committee.  Representatives of the Club appeared before the Parks, Recreation & Sport 
Tourism Committee at its meeting on October 17, 2012 at which time they requested funding from 
the City to offset some of the costs associated with hosting the 2013 Optimist International U-18 
Curling Championships which will be held jointly at the Cloverdale Curling Club and the Langley 
Curling Club from March 27th to 31st, 2013 (see Appendix “A”). 
 
Over the 12 years since its inception, the U-18 Curling Championships has grown from a Western 
Canadian championships event to an international event.  The current format includes 12 male 
and 12 female teams from Canada, the USA, Asia and Europe.  The event, which is held every two 
years, was previously hosted in Surrey/Langley in 2003.  It has also been hosted in Calgary, 
Winnipeg, Regina and Toronto. 
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DISCUSSION 
 
The 2013 Optimist International U-18 Curling Championships will be held jointly at the Cloverdale 
Curling Club and the Langley Curling Club from March 28th to March 31st, 2013.  Teams 
representing BC, Alberta, Saskatchewan, Manitoba, Ontario, Quebec, the Territories and Atlantic 
Canada will be involved along with teams from the USA, Europe and Japan. 
 
The event will include a Coach and Athlete Development Camp led by expert Canadian Curling 
Association National coaches.  This is an important cornerstone of the Championships. 
 
The 2013 Championships will have a positive economic impact in Surrey and Langley with each of 
the 24 teams involving an entourage of at least 13 people along with fans.  It is estimated that the 
local economic impact will be in the order of $400,000 related to the event. 
 
The Club has requested $17,000 to support the event to assist with accommodations and other 
associated expenses.  The budget for the event is $118,000. 
 
The following is a list of events that have been held in Surrey over the last few years for which 
Council has provided financial support through the Council Initiatives Fund: 
 

Surrey Minor Hockey Provincial Championships $ 3,000 
Canadian Youth Chess Tournament   $ 1,000 
2011 Canadian Boys Golf Championship  $10,000 
Hargobind International Wrestling Championship $11,000 
Canada Cup Field Hockey Tournament  $ 2,500 

 
The Parks, Recreation and Sport Tourism Committee reviewed the Club’s request during its 
meeting on November 21, 2012 and resolved to recommend to Council that funding in the amount 
of $4,200 be provided to the Club.  The minutes of this Committee meeting will be included on 
the same Council agenda as this report. 
 
The Club also applied to the City for a grant under the One-Time Community Grant Program.  A 
grant to the Club for the subject event has been approved by the Finance Committee in the 
amount of $1000 under the City’s One-Time Grants Program. 
 
Based on the above-referenced resolution of the Parks, Recreation & Sport Tourism Committee 
and the fact that a grant to the Club of $1000 has already been approved under the One-Time 
Grants Program, it is proposed that Council provide additional financial support in the amount of 
$3,200 to the Club for the subject event and that this be taken from the Council Initiatives Fund. 
 
Status of the Council Initiatives Fund: 
 
Appendix “B” provides the status of funding in the Council Initiatives Fund on an assumption that 
Council will approve the recommendation of this report. 
 
  



- 3 - 

SUSTAINABILITY CONSIDERATIONS 
 
Supporting the hosting of 2013 Optimist International U-18 Curling Championships in Surrey will 
assist in achieving the objectives of the City’s Sustainability Charter; more particularly, Charter 
action item SC12: “Encourage and facilitate volunteerism and participation in community activities 
by persons of all ages, abilities and cultural communities.” 
 
CONCLUSION 
 
Based on the above discussion, it is recommended that the Finance Committee recommend that 
Council approve financial support to the Optimist Junior International Curling Club in the 
amount of $3,200 from the Council Initiatives Fund to assist with the costs that the Club will incur 
in hosting the 2013 Optimist International U-18 Curling Championships all as generally described 
in this report. 
 
 
 
 
Laurie Cavan      Vivienne Wilke, CGA 
General Manager     General Manager 
Parks, Recreation and Culture    Finance and Technology 
 
Appendix “A” – Correspondence from the Optimist Junior International Curling Club 
Appendix “B" – Status of the Council Initiatives Fund 
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